Per Senior

# http://www.oblible.com

424B5 1 d605988d424b5.htm FINAL PROSPECTUS SUPPLEMENT

**Table of Contents** 

Filed Pursuant to Rule 424(b)(5) Registration No. 333-178577-02

Prospectus Supplement (To Prospectus dated December 16, 2011)

\$250,000,000

# **Interstate Power and Light Company**

# 4.70% Senior Debentures due 2043

We will pay interest on the senior debentures on April 15 and October 15 of each year, beginning on April 15, 2014. The senior debentures will mature on October 15, 2043. We may redeem some or all of the senior debentures at any time and from time to time at the redemption prices described in this prospectus supplement.

The senior debentures will be our unsecured senior obligations and rank equally with our other unsecured senior indebtedness from time to time outstanding. The senior debentures will be issued only in registered form in minimum denominations of \$1,000 and integral multiples of \$1,000 in excess thereof, and will not be listed on any securities exchange.

Investing in the senior debentures involves risks. See "Risk Factors" beginning on page 20 of our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2012.

	101 0011101	
	<b>Debenture</b>	Total
Public offering price <sup>(1)</sup>	99.378%	\$248,445,000
Underwriting discount	0.875%	\$ 2,187,500
Proceeds, before expenses, to Interstate Power and Light Company <sup>(1)</sup>	98.503%	\$246,257,500

<sup>(1)</sup> Plus accrued interest if any, from October 8, 2013, if settlement occurs after that date.

Neither the Securities and Exchange Commission nor any state securities commission has approved or disapproved of these securities or determined if this prospectus supplement or the accompanying prospectus is truthful or complete. Any representation to the contrary is a criminal offense.

The senior debentures will be available for delivery in book-entry form only through The Depository Trust Company on or about October 8, 2013.

Joint Book-Running Managers

Goldman, Sachs & Co.

Mitsubishi UFJ Securities

Co-Managers

BNY Mellon Capital Markets, LLC

Mizuho Securities

The Williams Capital Group, L.P.

The date of this prospectus supplement is October 3, 2013.

# http://www.oblible.com

# **Table of Contents**

# TABLE OF CONTENTS

# **Prospectus Supplement**

	Page
About this Prospectus Supplement	ii
Forward-Looking Statements	iii
Prospectus Supplement Summary	S-1
<u>Use of Proceeds</u>	S-5
<u>Capitalization</u>	S-5
The Company	S-6
Description of Senior Debentures	S-7
Material United States Federal Income Tax Considerations	S-11
Underwriting	S-15
Legal Matters	S-19
Experts	S-19

# **Prospectus**

	Page
About this Prospectus	1
Forward-Looking Statements	1
Interstate Power and Light Company	2
Risk Factors	2
Ratio of Earnings to Fixed Charges and Ratio of Earnings to Combined Fixed Charges and Preferred Dividend Requirements	3
<u>Use of Proceeds</u>	3
Description of Preferred Stock	3
Description of Debt Securities	5
Plan of Distribution	13
Where You Can Find More Information	15
<u>Legal Matters</u>	16
Experts	16

i

2 of 44

#### ABOUT THIS PROSPECTUS SUPPLEMENT

This document is in two parts. The first part is this prospectus supplement, which describes the specific terms of this offering. The second part, the accompanying prospectus, gives more general information, some of which may not apply to this offering. You should read the entire prospectus supplement, as well as the accompanying prospectus and the documents incorporated by reference that are described under "Where You Can Find More Information" in the accompanying prospectus. Some of these documents, however, are filed on a combined basis with our parent, Alliant Energy Corporation, and its direct subsidiary, Wisconsin Power and Light Company. Information contained in these documents relating to those entities is filed by them on their own behalf and not by us and is not incorporated by reference in this prospectus supplement or the accompanying prospectus. The senior debentures are not obligations of, or guaranteed by, Alliant Energy Corporation or Wisconsin Power and Light Company and you should not rely on that information when deciding whether to invest in our senior debentures. In the event that the description of the offering varies between this prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus, you should rely on the information contained in this prospectus supplement.

You should rely only on the information relating solely to Interstate Power and Light Company contained or incorporated by reference in this prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus. We have not, and the underwriters have not, authorized any other person to provide you with different information. If anyone provides you with different or inconsistent information, you should not rely on it. We are not, and the underwriters are not, making an offer to sell these securities in any jurisdiction where the offer or sale is not permitted. You should assume that the information appearing in this prospectus supplement, the accompanying prospectus and the documents incorporated by reference is accurate only as of the respective dates of those documents in which the information is contained. Our business, financial condition, results of operations and prospects may have changed since those dates.

Unless we otherwise indicate or unless the context requires otherwise, all references in this prospectus supplement to "we," "our," "us" or similar references mean Interstate Power and Light Company.

Our principal executive offices are located at Alliant Energy Tower, 200 First Street, SE, Cedar Rapids, Iowa 52401, and our telephone number is (319) 786-4411.

ii

#### FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

This prospectus supplement, the accompanying prospectus and the information incorporated by reference herein or therein contain forward-looking statements intended to qualify for the safe harbors from liability established by the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995. All statements, other than statements of historical fact, included in this prospectus supplement, the accompanying prospectus or incorporated by reference herein or therein, including statements regarding anticipated financial performance, business strategy and management's plans and objectives for future operations, are forward-looking statements. These forward-looking statements can be identified as such because the statements generally include words such as "expect," "intend," "believe," "anticipate," "estimate," "plan" or "objective" or other similar expressions. These forward-looking statements are subject to certain risks and uncertainties that could cause actual results to differ materially from those expressed in, or implied by, these statements. Readers are cautioned not to place undue reliance on these forward-looking statements. All forward-looking statements included in this prospectus supplement, the accompanying prospectus or in any document incorporated by reference herein or therein speak only as of the date of this prospectus supplement, the accompanying prospectus or the document incorporated by reference, as the case may be. Additional information concerning factors that could cause actual results to differ materially from those in the forward-looking statements is contained under "Risk Factors" on page 2 of the accompanying prospectus and in other documents that we file from time to time with the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission ("SEC") that are incorporated by reference into this prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus, including, but not limited to, the risk factor disclosure beginning on page 20 of our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2012. Some, but not all, of the risks and uncertainties that could materially affect actual results include the following:

- federal and state regulatory or governmental actions, including the impact of energy, tax, financial and health care legislation, and of regulatory agency orders;
- our ability to obtain adequate and timely rate relief to allow for, among other things, the recovery of operating costs, fuel costs, transmission costs, deferred expenditures, capital expenditures, and remaining costs related to generating units that may be permanently closed, earning our authorized rates of return, and the payments to our parent of expected levels of dividends:
- the ability to continue cost controls and operational efficiencies;
- weather effects on results of utility operations, including the impacts of temperature changes and drought conditions in our service territories on customers' demand for electricity and gas;
- the impact of the economy in our service territories and the resulting impacts on sales, volumes, margins and the ability to collect unpaid bills;
- the impact of energy efficiency, franchise retention, and customer-owned generation on sales, volumes, and margins;
- developments that adversely impact our ability to implement our strategic plan, including unanticipated issues with new
  emission controls equipment for various of our coal-fired electric generating facilities, construction of our proposed
  natural gas-fired electric generating facility in Iowa, our recently approved purchased power agreement with NextEra
  Energy Resources, LLC, the potential decommissioning of certain of our generating facilities, and the sale of our
  distribution assets in Minnesota;
- issues related to the availability of generating facilities and the supply and delivery of fuel and purchased electricity and the price thereof, including the ability to recover and to retain the recovery of purchased power, fuel and fuel-related costs through rates in a timely manner;
- the impact that fuel and fuel-related prices may have on our customers' demand for utility services;
- issues associated with environmental remediation and environmental compliance, further changes in environmental laws and regulations, and litigation associated with environmental requirements;

iii

- the ability to defend against environmental claims brought by state and federal agencies, such as the United States of America Environmental Protection Agency, or third parties, such as the Sierra Club;
- the ability to recover through rates all environmental compliance and remediation costs, including costs for projects put on hold due to uncertainty of future environmental laws and regulations;
- the direct or indirect effects resulting from terrorist incidents, including cyber terrorism, or responses to such incidents;
- the impact of penalties or third-party claims related to, or in connection with, a failure to maintain the security of
  personally identifiable information, including associated costs to notify affected persons and to mitigate their information
  security concerns;
- impacts of future tax benefits from deductions for repairs expenditures and mixed service costs and temporary differences
  from historical tax benefits from such deductions that are included in rates when the differences reverse in future periods;
- continued access to the capital markets on competitive terms and rates, and the actions of credit rating agencies;
- inflation and interest rates;
- changes to the creditworthiness of counterparties with which we have contractual arrangements, including participants in the energy markets and fuel suppliers and transporters;
- issues related to electric transmission, including operating in Regional Transmission Organizations ("RTOs") energy and ancillary services markets, the impacts of potential future billing adjustments and cost allocation changes from RTOs and recovery of costs incurred;
- unplanned outages, transmission constraints or operational issues impacting fossil or renewable generating facilities and risks related to recovery of resulting incremental costs through rates;
- Alliant Energy Corporation's ability to successfully pursue appropriate appeals with respect to, and any liabilities arising out of, the alleged violation of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 by the Alliant Energy Cash Balance Pension Plan;
- current or future litigation, regulatory investigations, proceedings or inquiries;
- employee workforce factors, including changes in key executives, collective bargaining agreements and negotiations, work stoppages or additional restructurings;
- impacts that storms or natural disasters, including floods, droughts, and forest or prairie fires, in our service territories may have on their operations and recovery of, and rate relief for, costs associated with restoration activities;
- the impact of distributed generation, including alternative electric suppliers, in our service territories on system reliability, operating expenses and customer's demand for electricity;
- access to technological developments;
- material changes in retirement and benefit plan costs;
- the impact of performance-based compensation plans accruals;
- the effect of accounting pronouncements issued periodically by standard-setting bodies;
- the impact of changes to government incentives for wind projects;
- the impact of adjustments made to deferred tax assets and liabilities from state apportionment assumptions;
- the ability to utilize tax credits and net operating losses generated to date, and those that may be generated in the future, before they expire;

iv

- the ability to successfully complete tax audits, changes in tax accounting methods and appeals with no material impact on earnings and cash flows; and
- other factors listed in Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations in the combined Annual Report on Form 10-K filed by Alliant Energy Corporation, Wisconsin Power and Light Company and us for the year ended December 31, 2012.

We assume no obligation, and disclaim any duty, to update or revise publicly any forward-looking statements, whether as a result of new information, future events or otherwise.

V

#### PROSPECTUS SUPPLEMENT SUMMARY

This summary highlights information contained elsewhere in this prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus. This summary may not contain all of the information that may be important to you. You should read this entire prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus carefully before making a decision to invest in our senior debentures.

#### **Our Company**

We are a public utility serving customers in Iowa and southern Minnesota. We are engaged principally in:

- the generation and distribution of electricity in selective markets in Iowa and southern Minnesota;
- · the distribution and transportation of natural gas in selective markets in Iowa and southern Minnesota; and
- the generation and distribution of steam for two customers in Cedar Rapids, Iowa, and various other energy-related products and services.

As of December 31, 2012, we served 526,841 retail electric customers in 752 communities and 233,820 retail gas customers in 243 communities.

All of our common stock is owned by Alliant Energy Corporation, a regulated investor-owned public utility holding company with subsidiaries, including us, serving primarily electricity and natural gas customers in the Midwest.

We are subject to the jurisdiction of the Iowa Utilities Board, or IUB, and the Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, or MPUC, with respect to various portions of our operations. We are also subject to the jurisdiction of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, or FERC. Our parent corporation, Alliant Energy Corporation, is a "holding company" and we are a "subsidiary company" within the Alliant Energy Corporation "holding company system" as defined under the Public Utility Holding Company Act of 2005. As a result, we are subject to some of the regulatory provisions of that Act.

# **Recent Developments**

On September 3, 2013, we announced agreements to sell our Minnesota electric and natural gas distribution businesses. The electric distribution business in the state is expected to be sold to Southern Minnesota Energy Cooperative ("SMEC"), a combined group of 12 neighboring electric cooperatives. Our Minnesota natural gas business is expected to be sold to Minnesota Energy Resources Corporation, a subsidiary of Integrys Energy Group, Inc. The combined sales price of the electric and natural gas assets is approximately \$128 million, subject to customary closing adjustments. The sales of these assets require state and federal approvals, which are expected to occur in six to twelve months.

The electric sales agreement also includes a ten-year purchased power agreement ("PPA") between SMEC and us. With the PPA, our current Minnesota electric customers will continue to receive energy from a diverse portfolio of generation resources while our future electric generation needs and plans are unchanged. We will continue to own and operate our electric generation facilities in Minnesota.

S-1

#### The Offering

The following is a brief summary of some of the terms of this offering. For a more complete description of the terms of the senior debentures, see "Description of Senior Debentures" in this prospectus supplement and "Description of Debt Securities" in the accompanying prospectus.

Issuer Interstate Power and Light Company

Senior debentures offered \$250.0 million aggregate principal amount of 4.70% senior debentures due

2043.

Maturity October 15, 2043.

Interest payment dates April 15 and October 15 of each year, beginning on April 15, 2014.

Ranking The senior debentures will be our unsecured senior obligations and rank equally with our other unsecured senior indebtedness from time to time outstanding. The

senior debentures will also be subordinated to any secured indebtedness to the extent of the assets securing such indebtedness. We do not currently have any

secured indebtedness.

Optional redemption The senior debentures will be redeemable, at our option, in whole or in part at

any time or from time to time prior to April 15, 2043, at the redemption prices described in "Description of Senior Debentures—Optional Redemption." The senior debentures will be redeemable, at our option, in whole or in part at any time on or after April 15, 2043, at a redemption price equal to 100% of the principal amount of the senior debentures being redeemed plus accrued and

unpaid interest to, but not including, the date of redemption.

Covenants The indenture governing the senior debentures contains covenants that, among

other things, limit our ability to:

• create certain types of secured indebtedness without providing for the senior

debentures to be equally and ratably secured; and

• consolidate, merge or sell assets.

These covenants are subject to important exceptions and qualifications, which are described under the heading "Description of Debt Securities" in the

accompanying prospectus.

No limitation on debt The indenture governing the senior debentures does not limit the amount of senior unsecured debt securities that we may issue or provide holders any

protections should we be involved in a highly leveraged transaction.

Use of proceeds We estimate that we will receive net proceeds from this offering of

approximately \$245.8 million, after deducting the underwriting discount and estimated offering expenses payable by us. We intend to use the proceeds from this offering to reduce outstanding capital under our receivables purchase and sale program, reduce commercial paper classified as long-term debt and for

general corporate purposes.

general o

Denominations	The senior debentures will be issued in minimum denominations of \$1,000 and integral multiples of \$1,000 in excess thereof.
Absence of market for the senior debentures	The senior debentures are a new issue of securities with no established trading market. We currently have no intention to apply to list the senior debentures on any securities exchange or to seek their admission to trading on any automated quotation system. Accordingly, we cannot provide any assurance as to the development or liquidity of any market for the senior debentures. See "Underwriting."

#### **Summary Consolidated Financial Information**

The summary consolidated financial information below was selected or derived from our consolidated financial statements. The unaudited interim period financial information, in our opinion, includes all adjustments, which are normal and recurring in nature, necessary for a fair presentation for the periods shown. Results for the six months ended June 30, 2013 are not necessarily indicative of results to be expected for the full fiscal year. The information set forth below is qualified in its entirety by and should be read in conjunction with our Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations and our consolidated financial statements and related notes incorporated by reference into this prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus. See "Where You Can Find More Information."

	Ye a	r Ended December	r 31,		ths Ended ne 30,
	2010	2011	2012	2012	2013
Income Statement Data:	<del></del> -		(In millions)		
Operating revenues	\$1,795.8	\$1,740.1	\$ 1,650.3	\$ 759.4	\$ 861.3
Operating income	261.9	208.4	200.3	59.3	75.8
Net income	143.4	139.3	150.2	18.1	56.2
Earnings available for common stock	128.0	124.3	137.6	11.9	45.1
		As	at December 31	. <u>,                                    </u>	As at June 30,
			012 nillions)	2013	
Balance Sheet Data:					
Current assets		\$ 323.	1 \$	391.6	\$ 431.0
Property, plant and equipment, net		3,676.	1 3,	,858.2	3,962.9
Investments and other non-current assets		1,094.	3 1,	,207.2	1,217.2
Current liabilities		422.	5	468.8	527.8
Long-term debt, net		1,309.	0 1,	,359.5	1,364.7
Other non-current liabilities		1,822.	5 1,	,964.4	1,962.7

## **Ratio of Earnings to Fixed Charges**

The following table sets forth our ratio of earnings to fixed charges for the periods presented:

Year Ended December 31,			Six Months Er	nded June 30,		
2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2012	2013
4.05x	3.32x	3.23x	2.70x	2.64x	1.59x	2.13x

#### **USE OF PROCEEDS**

We estimate that we will receive net proceeds from this offering of approximately \$245.8 million, after deducting the underwriting discount and estimated offering expenses payable by us. We intend to use the proceeds from this offering to reduce outstanding capital under our receivables purchase and sale program, reduce commercial paper classified as long-term debt and for general corporate purposes. As of September 30, 2013, our receivables purchase and sale program had an outstanding balance of \$140 million and an annualized commercial paper yield rate of 0.21%. As of September 30, 2013, our \$65 million of outstanding commercial paper had a weighted average interest rate of 0.25% and a weighted average maturity of less than 7 days. Pending application of the proceeds from this offering, we intend to invest such proceeds in short-term investments.

#### **CAPITALIZATION**

The following table sets forth our consolidated capitalization as at June 30, 2013 on an actual basis and as adjusted to give effect to this offering, the anticipated use of the net proceeds from this offering as described under "Use of Proceeds."

	As at June 30, 2013			
	Actual	As Adjusted	% of Total as Adjusted	
	(In n	nillions)		
Common equity:				
Common stock	\$ 33.4	\$ 33.4	1.0%	
Additional paid-in capital	1,092.9	1,092.9	33.0	
Retained earnings	429.6	429.6	13.0	
Total common equity	1,555.9	1,555.9	47.0	
Cumulative preferred stock	200.0	200.0	6.0	
Long-term debt, net				
Existing long-term debt	1,364.7	1,309.7	39.5	
Debentures offered hereby		250.0	7.5	
Total long-term debt, net	1,364.7	1,559.7	47.0	
Total capitalization	\$3,120.6	\$ 3,315.6	100.0%	

S-5

#### THE COMPANY

We are a public utility serving customers in Iowa and southern Minnesota. We are engaged principally in:

- the generation and distribution of electricity in selective markets in Iowa and southern Minnesota;
- · the distribution and transportation of natural gas in selective markets in Iowa and southern Minnesota; and
- the generation and distribution of steam for two customers in Cedar Rapids, Iowa and various other energy-related products and services.

As of December 31, 2012, we served 526,841 retail electric customers in 752 communities and 233,820 retail gas customers in 243 communities.

All of our common stock is owned by Alliant Energy Corporation, a regulated investor-owned public utility holding company with subsidiaries, including us, serving primarily electricity and natural gas customers in the Midwest.

#### **Recent Developments**

On September 3, 2013, we announced agreements to sell our Minnesota electric and natural gas distribution businesses. The electric distribution business in the state is expected to be sold to SMEC, a combined group of 12 neighboring electric cooperatives. Our Minnesota natural gas business is expected to be sold to Minnesota Energy Resources Corporation, a subsidiary of Integrys Energy Group, Inc. The combined sales price of the electric and natural gas assets is approximately \$128 million, subject to customary closing adjustments. The sales of these assets require state and federal approvals, which are expected to occur in six to twelve months.

The electric sales agreement also includes a ten-year PPA between SMEC and us. With the PPA, our current Minnesota electric customers will continue to receive energy from a diverse portfolio of generation resources while our future electric generation needs and plans are unchanged. We will continue to own and operate our electric generation facilities in Minnesota.

S-6

#### DESCRIPTION OF SENIOR DEBENTURES

We have summarized provisions of the senior debentures below. This summary supplements and, to the extent inconsistent with, replaces the description of the general terms and provisions of the debt securities under the caption "Description of Debt Securities" in the accompanying prospectus. We will issue the senior debentures as a separate series of securities under an indenture between us and The Bank of New York Mellon Trust Company, N.A., as successor trustee. The indenture is described in the accompanying prospectus.

#### General

The indenture does not limit the aggregate principal amount of senior unsecured debt securities that we may issue under it, and provides that we may issue, without the consent of holders of the senior debentures, securities under the indenture from time to time in one or more series pursuant to the terms of one or more supplemental indentures, board resolutions or officer's certificates creating the series. The indenture does not give holders of the senior debentures protection in the event we engage in a highly leveraged or other transaction that may adversely affect holders of the senior debentures. As of the date of this prospectus supplement, we have \$150.0 million aggregate principal amount of 3.30% senior debentures due 2015, \$250.0 million aggregate principal amount of 7.25% senior debentures due 2018, \$100.0 million aggregate principal amount of 5.875% senior debentures due 2018, \$200.0 million aggregate principal amount of 5.50% senior debentures due 2025, \$100.0 million aggregate principal amount of 6.450% senior debentures due 2033, \$125.0 million aggregate principal amount of 6.30% senior debentures due 2034 and \$300.0 million aggregate principal amount of 6.25% senior debentures due 2039 outstanding under the indenture.

We are initially offering the senior debentures in the aggregate principal amount of \$250.0 million. We may, without the consent of the holders of the senior debentures, issue additional senior debentures in the future having the same ranking, interest rate, maturity and other terms, except for the public offering price and issue date as the senior debentures we offer by this prospectus supplement. Any such additional senior debentures having such similar terms, together with the senior debentures, may constitute a single series of senior debentures under the indenture.

No sinking fund will be established for the benefit of the senior debentures.

# **Maturity and Interest**

The senior debentures will mature on October 15, 2043. Each senior debenture will bear interest from October 8, 2013, or from and including the most recent interest payment date to which we have paid interest, at the rate of 4.70% per year. We will pay interest semi-annually in arrears, on April 15 and October 15, commencing April 15, 2014, to the persons in whose names the senior debentures are registered at the close of business on the fifteenth calendar day (whether or not a business day) before each interest payment date. Interest will be computed on the basis of a 360-day year comprised of twelve 30-day months. In the event that any interest payment date does not fall on a business day, interest on the senior debentures will be paid on the immediately successive business day, without any additional interest paid as a result of such delay.

#### **Ranking**

The senior debentures will be our senior, unsecured and unsubordinated obligations, ranking equally and ratably with all our other senior, unsecured and unsubordinated obligations from time to time outstanding. The senior debentures will be effectively subordinated to all of our secured indebtedness to the extent of the assets securing such indebtedness. We do not currently have any secured indebtedness.

As of June 30, 2013, giving pro forma effect to this offering and our expected use of the net proceeds of the offering, we would have had \$1,559.7 million aggregate principal amount of unsecured long-term debt outstanding.

S-7

### **Optional Redemption**

At any time or from time to time prior to April 15, 2043, the senior debentures will be redeemable as a whole or in part, at our option, at a redemption price equal to the greater of (i) 100% of the principal amount of such senior debentures and (ii) the sum, as determined by the Independent Investment Banker and delivered to the Trustee, of the present values of the remaining scheduled payments of principal and interest thereon (exclusive of interest accrued to the date of redemption) discounted to the redemption date on a semiannual basis (assuming a 360-day year consisting of twelve 30-day months) at the Treasury Rate plus 15 basis points, plus in each case accrued and unpaid interest to, but not including, the date of redemption. At any time on or after April 15, 2043, the senior debentures will be redeemable as a whole or in part, at our option, at a redemption price equal to 100% of the principal amount of the senior debentures being redeemed plus accrued and unpaid interest to, but not including, the date of redemption.

"Comparable Treasury Issue" means the United States Treasury security or securities selected by an Independent Investment Banker as having an actual or interpolated maturity comparable to the remaining term of the senior debentures to be redeemed that would be utilized, at the time of selection and in accordance with customary financial practice, in pricing new issues of corporate debt securities of a comparable maturity to the remaining term of such senior debentures.

"Comparable Treasury Price" means, with respect to any redemption date, (A) the average of the Reference Treasury Dealer Quotations for such redemption date, after excluding the highest and lowest such Reference Treasury Dealer Quotations, or (B) if the Independent Investment Banker obtains fewer than four such Reference Treasury Dealer Quotations, the average of all such quotations.

"Independent Investment Banker" means one of the Reference Treasury Dealers appointed by us.

"Reference Treasury Dealer" means each of RBS Securities Inc., Goldman, Sachs & Co., or a primary U.S. Government securities dealer located in the United States (a "Primary Treasury Dealer") selected by Goldman, Sachs & Co. or one of its affiliates, a Primary Treasury Dealer selected by Mitsubishi UFJ Securities (USA), Inc. or one of its affiliates, one Primary Treasury Dealer selected by us, and their respective successors; provided, however, that if any of the foregoing or their affiliates shall cease to be a Primary Treasury Dealer, we shall substitute therefor another Primary Treasury Dealer.

"Reference Treasury Dealer Quotations" means, with respect to each Reference Treasury Dealer and any redemption date, the average, as determined by the Independent Investment Banker, of the bid and asked prices for the Comparable Treasury Issue (expressed in each case as a percentage of its principal amount) quoted in writing to the Independent Investment Banker by the Reference Treasury Dealers at 3:30 p.m. New York time on the third business day preceding such redemption date.

"Treasury Rate" means, with respect to any redemption date, the rate per annum equal to the semiannual equivalent yield to maturity or interpolated (on a day count basis) of the Comparable Treasury Issue, assuming a price for the Comparable Treasury Issue (expressed as a percentage of its principal amount) equal to the Comparable Treasury Price for such redemption date.

Notice of any redemption will be mailed at least 30 days but not more than 60 days before the redemption date to each holder of senior debentures to be redeemed.

Unless we default in payment of the redemption price, on and after the redemption date interest will cease to accrue on the senior debentures or portions thereof called for redemption.

# The Trustee

The Bank of New York Mellon Trust Company, N.A., will act as trustee, registrar, transfer agent and paying agent for the senior debentures. We can remove the trustee with or without cause so long as no event which is, or after notice or lapse of time would become, an event of default shall have occurred and be continuing.

S-8

We and certain of our affiliates maintain banking and other business relationships in the ordinary course of business with the trustee and its affiliates. In addition, the trustee and certain of its affiliates may serve as trustee for other securities issued by us or by our affiliates.

To the extent provided in the indenture, the trustee will have a prior claim on amounts held by it under the indenture for the payment of its compensation and expenses and for the repayment of advances made by it to effect performance of some covenants in the indenture.

#### **Book-Entry Delivery and Settlement**

We will issue the senior debentures in the form of one or more global certificates, which we refer to as global securities. We will deposit the global securities with or on behalf of The Depository Trust Company, referred to as DTC, and registered in the name of Cede & Co., as nominee of DTC, or else the global securities will remain in the custody of the trustee in accordance with the FAST Balance Certificate Agreement between DTC and the trustee.

#### DTC has advised us that:

- DTC is a limited-purpose trust company organized under the New York Banking Law, a "banking organization" within the
  meaning of the New York Banking Law, a member of the Federal Reserve System, a "clearing corporation" within the
  meaning of the New York Uniform Commercial Code and a "clearing agency" registered under Section 17A of the
  Securities Exchange Act of 1934;
- DTC holds securities that its direct participants deposit with DTC and facilitates the settlement among direct participants of securities transactions, such as transfers and pledges, in deposited securities through electronic computerized book-entry changes in direct participants' accounts, thereby eliminating the need for physical movement of securities certificates;
- direct participants include securities brokers and dealers, banks, trust companies, clearing corporations and other organizations;
- DTC is a wholly-owned subsidiary of The Depository Trust & Clearing Corporation, which is owned by the users of its regulated subsidiaries;
- access to the DTC system is also available to indirect participants such as securities brokers and dealers, banks, trust
  companies and clearing corporations that clear through or maintain a custodial relationship with a direct participant, either
  directly or indirectly; and
- the rules applicable to DTC and its direct and indirect participants are on file with the SEC.

We have provided the following descriptions of the operations and procedures of DTC solely as a matter of convenience. These operations and procedures are solely within the control of DTC and are subject to change by them from time to time. Neither we, the underwriters nor the trustee take any responsibility for these operations or procedures, and you are urged to contact DTC or its participants directly to discuss these matters.

We expect that under procedures established by DTC:

- upon deposit of the global securities with DTC or its custodian, DTC will credit on its internal system the accounts of
  direct participants designated by the underwriters with portions of the principal amounts of the global securities; and
- ownership of the senior debentures will be shown on, and the transfer of ownership of the senior debentures will be effected only through, records maintained by DTC or its nominee, with respect to interests of direct participants, and the records of direct and indirect participants, with respect to interests of persons other than participants.

S-9

The laws of some jurisdictions require that purchasers of securities take physical delivery of those securities in the form of a certificate. For that reason, it may not be possible to transfer interests in a global security to those persons. In addition, because DTC can act only on behalf of its participants, who in turn act on behalf of persons who hold interests through participants, the ability of a person having an interest in a global security to pledge or transfer that interest to persons or entities that do not participate in DTC's system, or otherwise to take actions in respect of that interest, may be affected by the lack of a physical definitive security in respect of that interest.

So long as DTC or its nominee is the registered owner of a global security, DTC or that nominee will be considered the sole owner or holder of the senior debentures represented by that global security for all purposes under the indenture and under the senior debentures. Except as described below, owners of beneficial interests in a global security will not be entitled to have senior debentures represented by that global security registered in their names, will not receive or be entitled to receive the senior debentures in the form of a physical certificate and will not be considered the owners or holders of the senior debentures under the indenture or under the senior debentures, and may not be entitled to give the trustee directions, instructions or approvals. For that reason, each holder owning a beneficial interest in a global security must rely on DTC's procedures and, if that holder is not a direct or indirect participant in DTC, on the procedures of the DTC participant through which that holder owns its interest, to exercise any rights of a holder of senior debentures under the indenture or the global security.

Neither we nor the trustee will have any responsibility or liability for any aspect of DTC's records relating to the senior debentures or relating to payments made by DTC on account of the senior debentures, or any responsibility to maintain, supervise or review any of DTC's records relating to the senior debentures.

We will make payments on the senior debentures represented by the global securities to DTC or its nominee, as the registered owner of the senior debentures. We expect that when DTC or its nominee receives any payment on the senior debentures represented by a global security, DTC will credit participants' accounts with payments in amounts proportionate to their beneficial interests in the global security as shown in DTC's records. We also expect that payments by DTC's participants to owners of beneficial interests in the global security held through those participants will be governed by standing instructions and customary practice as is now the case with securities held for the accounts of customers registered in the names of nominees for such customers. DTC's participants will be responsible for those payments.

Payments on the senior debentures represented by the global securities will be made in immediately available funds. Transfers between participants in DTC will be made in accordance with DTC's rules and will be settled in immediately available funds.

### **Certificated Senior Debentures**

We will issue certificated senior debentures to each person that DTC identifies as the beneficial owner of senior debentures represented by the global securities upon surrender by DTC of the global securities only if:

- DTC notifies us that it is no longer willing or able to act as a depositary for the global securities, and we have not appointed a successor depositary within 90 days of that notice;
- an event of default with respect to the senior debentures has occurred and is continuing; or
- we decide not to have the senior debentures represented by a global security.

Neither we nor the trustee will be liable for any delay by DTC, its nominee or any direct or indirect participant in identifying the beneficial owners of the related senior debentures. We and the trustee may conclusively rely on, and will be protected in relying on, instructions from DTC or its nominee, including instructions about the registration and delivery, and the respective principal amounts, of the senior debentures to be issued.

S-10

#### MATERIAL UNITED STATES FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSIDERATIONS

This section describes the material United States federal income tax consequences of owning and disposing of the notes. This discussion applies to you only if you acquire notes in this offering at the first price at which a substantial portion of the notes is sold for cash to persons other than bond houses, brokers, or similar persons or organizations acting in the capacity of underwriters, placement agents or wholesalers, and you hold your notes as capital assets for tax purposes (generally, property held for investment). This section does not apply to you if you are a member of a class of holders subject to special rules, such as:

- a dealer in securities or currencies,
- a trader in securities that elects to use a mark-to-market method of accounting for your securities holdings,
- a financial institution,
- an insurance company,
- a tax-exempt organization,
- a real estate investment trust or regulated investment company,
- a person that owns notes that are a hedge or that are hedged against interest rate risks,
- a person that owns notes as part of a straddle, integrated, conversion or constructive sale transaction for tax purposes,
- a person that purchases or sells the notes as part of a wash sale for tax purposes,
- a former citizen or resident of the United States, or
- a U.S. Holder (as defined below) whose functional currency for tax purposes is not the U.S. dollar.

This section is based on the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the "Code"), its legislative history, existing and proposed regulations under the Code, published rulings and court decisions, all as currently in effect. These laws are subject to change, possibly on a retroactive basis. This section deals only with United States federal income tax consequences and does not address non-income (such as estate and gift taxes) or state, local or foreign tax consequences.

If a partnership (or other entity treated as a partnership) holds the notes, the United States federal income tax treatment of a partner will generally depend on the status of the partner and the tax treatment of the partnership. A partner in a partnership (or other entity treated as a partnership) holding the notes should consult its tax advisor with regard to the United States federal income tax treatment of an investment in the notes.

Please consult your own tax advisor concerning the consequences of owning these notes in your particular circumstances under the Internal Revenue Code and the consequences arising under any federal tax law other than federal income tax law or under the laws of any state, local or non-U.S. jurisdiction.

#### U.S. Holders

This subsection describes the tax consequences to a U.S. Holder. You are a U.S. Holder if you are a beneficial owner of a note and you are:

- a citizen or resident of the United States,
- a corporation (or any other entity treated as a corporation for U.S. federal income tax purposes) created or organized in the United States or under the law of the United States, any state thereof or the District of Columbia,

S-11

- an estate whose income is subject to United States federal income tax regardless of its source, or
- a trust if (i) a United States court can exercise primary supervision over the trust's administration and one or more United States persons are authorized to control all substantial decisions of the trust or (ii) it has a valid election in effect under applicable U.S. Treasury regulations to be treated as a U.S. person.

If you are not a U.S. Holder, this subsection does not apply to you and you should refer to "Non-U.S. Holders" below.

# **Payments of Interest**

It is anticipated, and this discussion assumes, that the notes will be issued without original issue discount for United States federal income tax purposes. In such case, you will be taxed on the stated interest on your notes as ordinary income at the time you receive such interest or when it accrues, depending on your method of accounting for tax purposes.

## Sale, Exchange, Redemption or other Taxable Disposition of the Notes

You will generally recognize gain or loss on the sale, exchange, redemption or other taxable disposition of your note equal to the difference between the amount realized, excluding any amounts attributable to accrued but unpaid interest (which will be treated as interest payments), and your tax basis in your note. Your tax basis in your note will generally be its cost to you.

You will recognize capital gain or loss upon the sale, retirement or redemption of your note, except to the extent attributable to accrued but unpaid interest. Capital gain of a noncorporate U.S. Holder is generally taxed at preferential rates where the holder has a holding period greater than one year. The deductibility of capital losses is subject to certain limitations.

#### **Medicare Tax**

A U.S. Holder that is an individual or estate, or a trust that does not fall into a special class of trusts that is exempt from such tax, will be subject to a 3.8% tax on the lesser of (1) the U.S. Holder's "net investment income" for the relevant taxable year and (2) the excess of the U.S. Holder's modified adjusted gross income for the taxable year over a certain threshold (which in the case of individuals will be between \$125,000 and \$250,000 depending on the individual's circumstances). Net investment income generally includes interest income and net gains from the disposition of the notes, unless such interest income or net gains are derived in the ordinary course of the conduct of a trade or business (other than a trade or business that consists of certain passive or trading activities). If you are an individual, estate or trust, you should consult your tax advisor regarding the applicability of the Medicare tax to your income and gains in respect of your investment in the notes.

## **Backup Withholding and Information Reporting**

Information reporting requirements generally will apply to payments of interest on the notes and to the proceeds from a sale of notes unless you are an exempt recipient. Backup withholding will apply to those payments if you fail to provide your correct taxpayer identification number, or certification of exempt status, or if you are notified by the IRS that you have failed to report in full payments of interest and dividend income. Any amounts withheld under the backup withholding rules will be allowed as a refund or a credit against your U.S. federal income tax liability, provided the required information is timely furnished to the IRS.

# Non-U.S. Holders

This subsection describes the tax consequences to a Non-U.S. Holder. You are a Non-U.S. Holder if you are the beneficial owner of a note (other than an entity treated as a partnership for U.S. income tax purposes) and you are not a U.S. Holder.

If you are a U.S. Holder, this subsection does not apply to you.

S-12

### **Payments of Interest**

Subject to the discussion of backup withholding and legislation involving payments to certain foreign entities below, you will not be subject to U.S. federal withholding tax or income tax in respect of interest income on a note, provided that:

- interest paid on the note is not effectively connected with your conduct of a trade or business in the U.S. (and, if required by an applicable income tax treaty, is not attributable to a U.S. permanent establishment);
- you do not actually or constructively own 10% or more of the total combined voting power of all classes of our stock that are entitled to vote within the meaning of section 871(h)(3) of the Code;
- you are not a controlled foreign corporation that is related to us (actually or constructively) through stock ownership;
- you are not a bank whose receipt of interest on a note is described in section 881(c)(3) (A) of the Code; and
- (i) you provide your name and address, and certify, under penalties of perjury, that you are not a U.S. person (which certification may be made on an IRS Form W-8BEN (or other applicable form)) or (ii) you hold the notes through certain foreign intermediaries or certain foreign partnerships, and you and the foreign intermediary or foreign partnership satisfy the certification requirements of applicable Treasury regulations.

Special certification rules will apply to you if you are a pass-through entity.

If you cannot satisfy the requirements described above, payments of interest will be subject to the 30% U.S. federal withholding tax, unless you provide a properly executed (i) IRS Form W-8BEN (or other applicable form) claiming an exemption from or reduction in withholding under an applicable income tax treaty or (ii) IRS Form W-8ECI (or other applicable form) stating that interest paid on the notes is not subject to withholding tax because it is effectively connected with your conduct of a trade or business in the U.S. If you are engaged in a trade or business in the U.S. and interest on the notes is effectively connected with the conduct of that trade or business and, if required by an applicable income tax treaty, is attributable to a U.S. permanent establishment, then, although you will be exempt from the 30% withholding tax provided the certification requirements discussed above are satisfied, you will be subject to U.S. federal income tax on that interest on a net-income basis in the same manner as if you were a U.S. Holder as described above. In addition, if you are a foreign corporation, such effectively connected income may, under certain circumstances, be subject to an additional branch profits tax at a 30% rate, or such lower rate as may be specified under an applicable income tax treaty.

#### Sale, Exchange, Redemption or Other Taxable Disposition of Notes

Subject to the discussion of backup withholding and legislation involving payments to certain foreign entities below, gain realized by you on the sale, exchange, redemption or other taxable disposition of a note will not be subject to U.S. federal income tax unless:

- that gain is effectively connected with your conduct of a trade or business in the U.S. (and, if required by an applicable
  income treaty, is attributable to a U.S. permanent establishment); or
- you are an individual who is present in the U.S. for 183 days or more in the taxable year of that disposition and certain other conditions are met.

If you are a noncorporate Non-U.S. Holder described in the first bullet point above, you will be subject to tax on the net gain derived from the sale, exchange, redemption, or other taxable disposition under regular graduated U.S. federal income tax rates. If you are a foreign corporation that falls under the first bullet point above, you will be subject to tax on its net gain generally in the same manner as if you were a U.S. Holder as

S-13

described above and, in addition, you may be subject to the branch profits tax equal to 30% of your effectively connected earnings and profits for that taxable year, or at such lower rate as may be specified by an applicable income tax treaty. If you are an individual described in the second bullet point above, you will be subject to a flat 30% tax on the gain derived from the sale, exchange, redemption or other taxable disposition, which may be offset by U.S.-source capital losses, even though you are not considered a resident of the U.S.

#### **Medicare Tax**

If you are a Non-U.S. Holder that is a foreign estate or trust, you may be subject to the Medicare tax described above under "—U.S. Holders—Medicare Tax." You should consult your tax advisor regarding the applicability of the Medicare tax to any of your income or gains in respect of the notes.

#### **Backup Withholding and Information Reporting**

Generally, the amount of interest paid to you and the amount of tax, if any, withheld with respect to those payments must be reported annually to the IRS and to you. Copies of the information returns reporting such interest, dividends and withholding may also be made available to the tax authorities in the country in which you reside under the provisions of an applicable income tax treaty.

In general, you will not be subject to backup withholding with respect to payments of interest that we make, provided the statement described above in the last bullet point under "—Payments of Interest" has been received and the withholding agent does not have actual knowledge or reason to know that you are a U.S. person, as defined under the Code, that is not an exempt recipient. In addition, you will be subject to information reporting and, depending on the circumstances, backup withholding with respect to payments of the proceeds of the sale of a note within the United States or conducted through certain U.S.-related financial intermediaries, unless the statement described above has been received, and the payor does not have actual knowledge or reason to know that you are a U.S. person, as defined under the Code, that is not an exempt recipient, or you otherwise establish an exemption. Any amounts withheld under the backup withholding rules will be allowed as a refund or a credit against your U.S. federal income tax liability provided the required information is timely furnished to the IRS.

The preceding discussion of certain U.S. federal income tax considerations is for general information only and is not tax advice. Accordingly, you should consult your tax advisor as to particular tax consequences to you of holding and disposing of the notes, including the applicability and effect of any state, local or foreign tax laws, and of any pending or subsequent changes in applicable laws.

S-14

#### **UNDERWRITING**

Goldman, Sachs & Co., Mitsubishi UFJ Securities (USA), Inc. and RBS Securities Inc. are acting as representatives of each of the underwriters named below. Subject to the terms and conditions set forth in a purchase agreement among us and the underwriters, we have agreed to sell to the underwriters, and each of the underwriters severally and not jointly has agreed to purchase from us, the principal amount of senior debentures set forth opposite its name below.

	P	Principal Amount	
Underwriters_	of S	of Senior Debentures	
Goldman, Sachs & Co.	\$	62,500,000	
Mitsubishi UFJ Securities (USA), Inc.		62,500,000	
RBS Securities Inc.		62,500,000	
BNY Mellon Capital Markets, LLC		20,834,000	
Mizuho Securities USA Inc.		20,833,000	
The Williams Capital Group, L.P.		20,833,000	
Total	\$	250,000,000	

The underwriters have agreed, subject to the terms and conditions contained in the purchase agreement, to purchase all of the senior debentures sold under the purchase agreement if any of these senior debentures are purchased. If an underwriter defaults, the purchase agreement provides that the purchase commitments of the non-defaulting underwriters may be increased or the purchase agreement may be terminated.

The underwriters are offering the senior debentures, subject to prior sale, when, as and if issued to and accepted by them, subject to approval of legal matters by their counsel, including the validity of the senior debentures, and other conditions contained in the purchase agreement, such as the receipt by the underwriters of officer's certificates and legal opinions. The underwriters reserve the right to withdraw, cancel or modify offers to the public and to reject orders in whole or in part. The offering of the notes by the underwriters is subject to receipt and acceptance and subject to the underwriters' right to reject any order in whole or in part.

The senior debentures are a new issue of securities with no established trading market. The senior debentures will not be listed on any securities exchange or on any automated dealer quotation system. The underwriters may make a market in the senior debentures after completion of the offering, but will not be obligated to do so and may discontinue any market-making activities at any time without notice. No assurance can be given as to the liquidity of the trading market for the senior debentures or that an active public market for the senior debentures will develop. If an active public trading market for the senior debentures does not develop, the market price and liquidity of the senior debentures may be adversely affected.

#### **Commissions and Discounts**

The representatives have advised us that the underwriters propose initially to offer the senior debentures to the public at the public offering price on the cover page of this prospectus supplement, and may offer the senior debentures to certain dealers at that price less a concession not in excess of 0.50% of the principal amount of the senior debentures. The underwriters may allow, and the dealers may reallow, a discount not in excess of 0.25% of the principal amount of the senior debentures to other dealers. After the initial public offering, the public offering price, concession and discount may be changed.

The expenses of this offering, not including the underwriting discount, are estimated at \$500,000 and are payable by us.

S-15

#### No Sale of Similar Securities

We have agreed, with exceptions, not to sell or transfer any of our senior debentures from the date of this prospectus supplement until the completion of the offering without first obtaining the written consent of the representatives on behalf of the underwriters. Specifically, we have agreed not to directly or indirectly:

- offer, pledge, sell or contract to sell any debt securities;
- sell any option or contract to purchase any debt securities;
- purchase any option or contract to sell any debt securities;
- grant any option, right or warrant to sell any debt securities;
- lend or otherwise dispose of or transfer any debt securities;
- file a registration statement related to any debt securities; or
- enter into any swap or other agreement that transfers, in whole or in part, the economic consequence of ownership of any debt securities, whether any such swap or transaction is to be settled by delivery of debt securities or other securities, in cash or otherwise.

This lockup provision applies to any of our debt securities and to securities convertible into or exchangeable or exercisable for our debt securities.

#### Indemnification

We have agreed to indemnify the several underwriters against certain liabilities, including certain liabilities under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, or to contribute to payments the underwriters may be required to make in respect of those liabilities.

#### **Price Stabilization and Short Position**

In connection with the offering, the underwriters are permitted to engage in transactions that stabilize the market price of the senior debentures. Such transactions consist of bids or purchases to peg, fix or maintain the price of the senior debentures.

If the underwriters create a short position in the senior debentures in connection with the offering, i.e., if they sell more senior debentures than are listed on the cover page of this prospectus supplement, then the representatives may reduce that short position by purchasing senior debentures in the open market. Purchases of our senior debentures to stabilize or reduce a short position could cause the price of our senior debentures to be higher than it might be in the absence of such purchases.

In general, purchases of a security to stabilize the price or to reduce a short position may cause the price of the security to be higher than it might be in the absence of these purchases.

Neither we nor any of the underwriters makes any representation or prediction as to the direction or magnitude of any effect that the transactions described above may have on the price of the senior debentures. In addition, neither we nor any of the underwriters makes any representation that the representatives will engage in these transactions or that these transactions, once commenced, will not be discontinued without notice.

# Other Relationships

The underwriters and their respective affiliates are full service financial institutions engaged in various activities, which may include sales and trading, commercial and investment banking, advisory, investment management, investment research, principal investment, hedging, market making, brokerage and other financial and non-financial activities and services. Certain of the underwriters and their respective affiliates have provided, and may in the future provide, a variety of these services to the issuer and to persons and entities with

S-16

relationships with the issuer, for which they received or will receive customary fees and expenses. In particular, affiliates of each of Goldman, Sachs & Co., Mitsubishi UFJ Securities (USA), Inc., RBS Securities Inc., BNY Mellon Capital Markets, LLC and Mizuho Securities USA Inc. are lenders under our credit facility.

In the ordinary course of their various business activities, the underwriters and their respective affiliates, officers, directors and employees may purchase, sell or hold a broad array of investments and actively trade securities, derivatives, loans, commodities, currencies, credit default swaps and other financial instruments for their own account and for the accounts of their customers, and such investment and trading activities may involve or relate to assets, securities and/or instruments of the issuer (directly, as collateral securing other obligations or otherwise) and/or persons and entities with relationships with the issuer. The underwriters and their respective affiliates may also communicate independent investment recommendations, market color or trading ideas and/or publish or express independent research views in respect of such assets, securities or instruments and may at any time hold, or recommend to clients that they should acquire, long and/or short positions in such assets, securities and instruments.

#### **Selling Restrictions**

European Economic Area

In relation to each Member State of the European Economic Area which has implemented the Prospectus Directive (each, a Relevant Member State), each underwriter has represented and agreed that with effect from and including the date on which the Prospectus Directive is implemented in that Relevant Member State (the Relevant Implementation Date) it has not made and will not make an offer of notes which are the subject of the offering contemplated by this prospectus supplement to the public in that Relevant Member State other than:

- (a) to any legal entity which is a qualified investor as defined in the Prospectus Directive
- (b) to fewer than 100 or, if the Relevant Member State has implemented the relevant provision of the 2010 PD Amending Directive, 150, natural or legal persons (other than qualified investors as defined in the Prospectus Directive), as permitted under the Prospectus Directive, subject to obtaining the prior consent of the relevant Dealer or Dealers nominated by the issuer for any such offer; or
- (c) in any other circumstances falling within Article 3(2) of the Prospectus Directive,

provided that no such offer of notes shall require the issuer or any underwriter to publish a prospectus pursuant to Article 3 of the Prospectus Directive

For the purposes of this provision, the expression an "offer of notes to the public" in relation to any notes in any Relevant Member State means the communication in any form and by any means of sufficient information on the terms of the offer and the notes to be offered so as to enable an investor to decide to purchase or subscribe the notes, as the same may be varied in that Member State by any measure implementing the Prospectus Directive in that Member State, the expression "Prospectus Directive" means Directive 2003/71/EC (and amendments thereto, including the 2010 PD Amending Directive, to the extent implemented in the Relevant Member State), and includes any relevant implementing measure in the Relevant Member State and the expression "2010 PD Amending Directive" means Directive 2010/73/EU.

Each underwriter has represented and agreed that:

- (a) it has only communicated or caused to be communicated and will only communicate or cause to be communicated an invitation or inducement to engage in investment activity (within the meaning of Section 21 of the FSMA) received by it in connection with the issue or sale of the notes in circumstances in which Section 21(1) of the FSMA does not apply to the issuer; and
- (b) it has complied and will comply with all applicable provisions of the FSMA with respect to anything done by it in relation to the notes in, from or otherwise involving the United Kingdom.

S-17

#### Hong Kong

The notes may not be offered or sold by means of any document other than (i) in circumstances which do not constitute an offer to the public within the meaning of the Companies Ordinance (Cap.32, Laws of Hong Kong), or (ii) to "professional investors" within the meaning of the Securities and Futures Ordinance (Cap.571, Laws of Hong Kong) and any rules made thereunder, or (iii) in other circumstances which do not result in the document being a "prospectus" within the meaning of the Companies Ordinance (Cap.32, Laws of Hong Kong), and no advertisement, invitation or document relating to the notes may be issued or may be in the possession of any person for the purpose of issue (in each case whether in Hong Kong or elsewhere), which is directed at, or the contents of which are likely to be accessed or read by, the public in Hong Kong (except if permitted to do so under the laws of Hong Kong) other than with respect to notes which are or are intended to be disposed of only to persons outside Hong Kong or only to "professional investors" within the meaning of the Securities and Futures Ordinance (Cap. 571, Laws of Hong Kong) and any rules made thereunder.

#### Japan

The securities have not been and will not be registered under the Financial Instruments and Exchange Law of Japan (the Financial Instruments and Exchange Law) and each underwriter has agreed that it will not offer or sell any securities, directly or indirectly, in Japan or to, or for the benefit of, any resident of Japan (which term as used herein means any person resident in Japan, including any corporation or other entity organized under the laws of Japan), or to others for re-offering or resale, directly or indirectly, in Japan or to a resident of Japan, except pursuant to an exemption from the registration requirements of, and otherwise in compliance with, the Financial Instruments and Exchange Law and any other applicable laws, regulations and ministerial guidelines of Japan.

#### Singapore

This prospectus has not been registered as a prospectus with the Monetary Authority of Singapore. Accordingly, this prospectus and any other document or material in connection with the offer or sale, or invitation for subscription or purchase, of the notes may not be circulated or distributed, nor may the notes be offered or sold, or be made the subject of an invitation for subscription or purchase, whether directly or indirectly, to persons in Singapore other than (i) to an institutional investor under Section 274 of the Securities and Futures Act, Chapter 289 of Singapore (the "SFA", (ii) to a relevant person, or any person pursuant to Section 275(1A), and in accordance with the conditions, specified in Section 275 of the SFA or (iii) otherwise pursuant to, and in accordance with the conditions of, any other applicable provision of the SFA.

Where the notes are subscribed or purchased under Section 275 by a relevant person which is: (a) a corporation (which is not an accredited investor) the sole business of which is to hold investments and the entire share capital of which is owned by one or more individuals, each of whom is an accredited investor; or (b) a trust (where the trustee is not an accredited investor) whose sole purpose is to hold investments and each beneficiary is an accredited investor, shares, debentures and units of shares and debentures of that corporation or the beneficiaries' rights and interest in that trust shall not be transferable for 6 months after that corporation or that trust has acquired the notes under Section 275 except: (1) to an institutional investor under Section 274 of the SFA or to a relevant person, or any person pursuant to Section 275(1A), and in accordance with the conditions, specified in Section 275 of the SFA; (2) where no consideration is given for the transfer; or (3) by operation of law.

S-18

# **LEGAL MATTERS**

The validity of the senior debentures will be passed upon for us by Cravath, Swaine & Moore LLP. The underwriters have been represented by Gibson, Dunn & Crutcher LLP.

## **EXPERTS**

The consolidated financial statements and the related financial statement schedule incorporated in this prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus by reference from Interstate Power and Light Company's Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2012 have been audited by Deloitte & Touche LLP, an independent registered public accounting firm, as stated in their report, which is incorporated herein by reference. Such financial statements and financial statement schedule have been so incorporated in reliance upon the report of such firm given upon their authority as experts in accounting and auditing.

S-19

#### **PROSPECTUS**

# **Interstate Power and Light Company**

Preferred Stock
Debt Securities

We may offer and sell from time to time, in one or more issuances, the following securities:

- preferred stock; and
- debt securities.

The aggregate initial offering price that we will offer for sale pursuant to this prospectus or any prospectus supplement will not exceed \$800,000,000.

This prospectus provides you with a general description of the securities we may offer. Each time securities are sold using this prospectus, we will provide one or more prospectus supplements containing specific information about the offering and the terms of the securities being sold, including the offering price. Each prospectus supplement may also add, update or change information contained in this prospectus. You should carefully read this prospectus and the prospectus supplement relating to the specific issue of securities, together with the documents we incorporate by reference, before you invest.

We may offer and sell these securities to or through underwriters, dealers or agents, or directly to investors, on a continued or a delayed basis. The applicable prospectus supplement will provide the specific terms of the plan of distribution.

Investing in our securities involves risk. See "<u>Risk Factors</u>" on page 2 of this prospectus and in any prospectus supplement or in such other document we refer you to in any prospectus supplement for a discussion of certain risks that prospective investors should consider before investing in our securities.

Neither the Securities and Exchange Commission nor any state securities commission has approved or disapproved of these securities or determined if this prospectus is truthful or complete. Any representation to the contrary is a criminal offense.

This prospectus is dated December 16, 2011.

# TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Page
About this Prospectus	1
Forward-Looking Statements	1
Interstate Power and Light Company	2
Risk Factors	2
Ratio of Earnings to Fixed Charges and Ratio of Earnings to Combined Fixed Charges and Preferred Dividend Requirements	3
<u>Use of Proceeds</u>	3
Description of Preferred Stock	3
Description of Debt Securities	5
Plan of Distribution	13
Where You Can Find More Information	15
Legal Matters	16
Experts	16

#### ABOUT THIS PROSPECTUS

References in this prospectus to "we," "us" and "our" refer to Interstate Power and Light Company, unless the context otherwise requires.

This prospectus is part of a registration statement that we filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission, or the SEC, utilizing a "shelf" registration process. Under this shelf registration process, we may, from time to time, sell the securities or combinations of the securities described in this prospectus in one or more offerings with a maximum aggregate offering price of up to \$800,000,000. This prospectus provides you with a general description of those securities. Each time we offer securities, we will provide a prospectus supplement that will contain specific information about the terms of that offering. The prospectus supplement may also add, update or change information contained in this prospectus and may include other special considerations applicable to such offering of securities. If there is any inconsistency between the information in this prospectus and any prospectus supplement, you should rely on the information in the prospectus supplement. You should read this prospectus and any prospectus supplement together with the additional information described under the heading "Where You Can Find More Information."

You should rely only on the information contained or incorporated by reference in this prospectus and in any prospectus supplement. "Incorporated by reference" means that we can disclose important information to you by referring you to another document filed separately with the SEC. We have not authorized any other person to provide you with different information. If anyone provides you with different or inconsistent information, you should not rely on it.

This prospectus and any prospectus supplement or information incorporated by reference herein or therein contains summaries of certain agreements that we have filed as exhibits to various SEC filings, as well as certain agreements that we will enter into in connection with the offering of securities covered by any prospectus supplement. The descriptions of these agreements contained in this prospectus and any prospectus supplement or information incorporated by reference herein or therein do not purport to be complete and are subject to, or qualified in their entirety by reference to, the definitive agreements. Copies of the definitive agreements will be made available without charge to you by making a written or oral request to us. See "Where You Can Find More Information."

We are not making offers to sell nor soliciting offers to buy, nor will we make an offer to sell nor solicit an offer to buy, securities in any jurisdiction where the offer or sale is not permitted.

You should assume that the information appearing in this prospectus and any supplement to this prospectus, or the information we file or previously filed with the SEC that we incorporate by reference in this prospectus and any prospectus supplement, is accurate only as of their respective dates. Our business, financial condition, results of operations and prospects may have changed since those dates.

#### FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

This prospectus, any prospectus supplement and the information incorporated by reference herein and therein contain forward-looking statements intended to qualify for the safe harbor from liability established by the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995. All statements, other than statements of historical fact, included in this prospectus or any prospectus supplement or incorporated by reference herein or therein, including statements regarding anticipated financial performance, business strategy and management's plans and objectives for future operations, are forward-looking statements. These forward-looking statements can be identified as such because the statements generally include words such as "expect," "intend," "believe," "anticipate," "estimate," "plan" or "objective" or other similar expressions. These forward-looking statements are subject to certain risks and uncertainties that could cause actual results to differ materially from those expressed

1

in, or implied by, these statements. Readers are cautioned not to place undue reliance on these forward-looking statements. All forward-looking statements included in this prospectus, any prospectus supplement or in a document incorporated by reference herein or therein speak only as of the date of this prospectus, the applicable prospectus supplement or the document incorporated by reference, as the case may be. Additional information concerning factors that could cause actual results to differ materially from those in the forward-looking statements is contained under "Risk Factors" on page 4 of this prospectus and other documents that we file from time to time with the SEC that are incorporated by reference into this prospectus and any prospectus supplement. Numerous important factors described in this prospectus, any prospectus supplement and/or any document incorporated by reference in this prospectus and/or any prospectus supplement could affect these statements and could cause actual results to differ materially from our expectations. We assume no obligation, and disclaim any duty, to update or revise publicly any forward-looking statements, whether as a result of new information, future events or otherwise.

#### INTERSTATE POWER AND LIGHT COMPANY

We are a public utility serving customers in Iowa and southern Minnesota. We are engaged principally in:

- the generation and distribution of electricity in selective markets in Iowa and southern Minnesota;
- the distribution and transportation of natural gas in selective markets in Iowa and southern Minnesota; and
- the generation and distribution of steam for two customers in Cedar Rapids, Iowa, and various other energy-related products and services.

All of our common stock is owned by Alliant Energy Corporation, a regulated investor-owned public utility holding company with subsidiaries, including us, serving primarily electricity and natural gas customers in the Midwest.

We are subject to the jurisdiction of the Iowa Utilities Board and the Minnesota Public Utilities Commission with respect to various portions of our operations. We are also subject to the jurisdiction of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission. Our parent corporation, Alliant Energy Corporation, is a "holding company" and we are a "subsidiary company" within the Alliant Energy Corporation "holding company system" as defined under the Public Utility Holding Company Act of 2005. As a result, we are subject to some of the regulatory provisions of such Act.

Our principal executive offices are located at Alliant Energy Tower, Cedar Rapids, Iowa 52401, and our telephone number is (319) 786-4411.

#### RISK FACTORS

Investing in our securities involves risk. You should carefully consider the specific risks discussed or incorporated by reference in the applicable prospectus supplement, together with all the other information contained in the prospectus supplement or incorporated by reference in this prospectus. You should also consider the risks and uncertainties discussed under the caption "Risk Factors" included in our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2010, which is incorporated by reference in this prospectus, and which may be amended, supplemented or superseded from time to time by other reports we file with the SEC in the future.

2

# RATIO OF EARNINGS TO FIXED CHARGES AND RATIO OF EARNINGS TO COMBINED FIXED CHARGES AND PREFERRED DIVIDEND REQUIREMENTS

The following table shows our ratio of earnings to fixed charges and ratio of earnings to combined fixed charges and preferred dividend requirements for the periods presented:

	Year Ended December 31				Nine Months Ended	
	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	September 30, 2011
Ratio of earnings to fixed charges	4.30x	8.25x	4.05x	3.32x	3.23x	3.13x
Ratio of earnings to combined fixed charges and preferred dividend						
requirements	3.32x	5.96x	3.04x	2.69x	2.61x	2.62x

#### USE OF PROCEEDS

Unless we inform you otherwise in the applicable prospectus supplement, we intend to use the net proceeds from the sale of the securities for general corporate purposes, which may include repayment or refinancing of debt, acquisitions, working capital, capital expenditures, investments and repurchases and redemptions of securities. Net proceeds may be temporarily invested prior to use.

#### DESCRIPTION OF PREFERRED STOCK

The following description of our preferred stock summarizes certain general terms and provisions that apply to our preferred stock. The summary may not contain all of the information that is important to you and is subject to and qualified in its entirety by reference to our restated articles of incorporation, which is filed as an exhibit to the registration statement of which this prospectus is a part. See "Where You Can Find More Information."

We will describe the particular terms of any series of preferred stock more specifically in each prospectus supplement relating to that series of preferred stock. We will indicate in the prospectus supplement whether the general terms and provisions described in this prospectus apply to a particular series of preferred stock.

# General

Our total authorized capital stock as set forth in our restated articles of incorporation consists of 40,000,000 shares, of which 24,000,000 are designated common stock, par value \$2.50 per share, and 16,000,000 shares are designated preferred stock, par value \$.01 per share. As of the date of this prospectus, all of our outstanding common stock was owned by our parent corporation, Alliant Energy Corporation.

Under our restated articles of incorporation, our board of directors may establish one or more series of preferred stock to be issued out of authorized preferred stock. Our board of directors, without approval of our shareowners, may determine the rights and preferences of the shares of preferred stock of any series so established.

#### **Terms**

Prior to the issuance of shares of each series of our preferred stock, our board of directors is required to adopt resolutions and file articles of amendment to our restated articles of incorporation with the Secretary of

3

State of the State of Iowa. The articles of amendment will fix for each series the designation and number of shares and preferences, limitations, relative rights and other terms of the shares including, among other things:

- the voting power, if any, of the shares;
- the rate and times at which, and the terms and conditions upon which, dividends will be paid on the shares;
- the price and the terms and conditions on which the shares may be redeemed;
- the right, if any, of holders of the shares to covert the shares into, or exchange the shares for, other classes of our stock, and the terms and conditions of the conversion or exchange;
- the rights of the holders of the shares, including the amount payable on the shares upon our voluntary or involuntary liquidation, dissolution or winding up; and
- the sinking fund provisions, if any, for the redemption or purchase of the shares.

In addition to the terms listed above, we will set forth in a prospectus supplement the following terms relating to the series of preferred stock being offered:

- the number of shares of preferred stock offered, the liquidation preference per share and the offering price of the preferred stock;
- · any listing of the preferred stock on any securities exchange; and
- a discussion of certain material U.S. federal income tax considerations, if any, applicable to the preferred stock.

All shares of our preferred stock will, when issued, be fully paid and nonassessable and will not have any preemptive or similar rights.

#### Ranking

The preferred stock will rank, with respect to dividends and upon our liquidation, dissolution or winding up:

- senior to all classes or series of our common stock and to all of our equity securities ranking junior to the preferred stock;
- on a parity with all of our equity securities the terms of which specifically provide that the equity securities rank on a parity with the preferred stock; and
- junior to all of our equity securities the terms of which specifically provide that the equity securities rank senior to our preferred stock.

4

#### **DESCRIPTION OF DEBT SECURITIES**

The following description of our debt securities sets forth certain general terms and provisions of the debt securities to which any prospectus supplement may relate. The following description does not purport to be complete and is subject to, and is qualified in its entirety by reference to, the indenture between us and The Bank of New York Mellon Trust Company, N.A., as trustee, dated August 20, 2003, as it may be supplemented and amended from time to time. The indenture is filed as an exhibit to the registration statement of which this prospectus is a part and is incorporated by reference into this prospectus. See "Where You Can Find More Information." The terms of the debt securities will include those stated in the indenture and those made a part of the indenture by reference to the Trust Indenture Act of 1939, as amended.

The particular terms of the debt securities offered by any prospectus supplement and the extent, if any, to which the provisions described in this prospectus may apply to the offered debt securities will be described in the prospectus supplement relating to the offered debt securities. Accordingly, for a description of the terms of a particular issue of debt securities, reference must be made to both the prospectus supplement relating thereto and to the following description.

#### General

The indenture does not limit the aggregate principal amount of senior unsecured debt securities that we may issue under it, and provides that we may issue securities under the indenture from time to time in one or more series pursuant to the terms of one or more supplemental indentures, board resolutions or officer's certificates creating the series.

#### **Terms**

We will describe in each prospectus supplement the following terms that apply to the debt securities offered under that prospectus supplement:

- the title of the series of debt securities;
- any limit on the aggregate principal amount of the debt securities of that series;
- the persons to whom we must pay interest on the interest payment dates;
- the dates on which we must pay principal;
- the rates at which the debt securities will bear interest or the manner in which interest will be determined, if any interest is payable;
- the dates from which any interest will accrue, the dates on which we must pay interest and the record date for determining who is entitled to any interest payment;
- the places where we must pay the debt securities;
- the terms and conditions on which we may, or may be obligated to, redeem the debt securities;
- the terms and conditions of any sinking fund;
- if other than in denominations of \$1,000 and integral multiples thereof, then the denominations in which we may issue the debt securities;
- if other than the currency of the United States, then the currencies, including composite currencies, in which we will make payments on the debt securities;
- if we or a holder may elect to have the principal or interest on the debt securities be payable in a currency other than the debt securities' stated currency, then the terms of this election;
- if the principal of, or premium, if any, or interest on, the debt securities is payable in securities or other property, then the type and amount of the securities or other property, or the manner in which the amount will be determined;

5

- if we or a holder may elect to have the principal or interest on the debt securities be payable in securities or other
  property, then the terms of this election;
- if the principal, premium, if any, or interest payable is determined with reference to an index or other fact or event outside the indenture, then the manner in which the amounts will be determined;
- if other than the principal amount of the securities, then the amount we will pay if the maturity of the debt securities is accelerated;
- other than those specified in the indenture, any events of default and any covenants we make for the benefit of the holders of the debt securities;
- the terms, if any, pursuant to which the debt securities may be converted into or exchanged for shares of stock or other securities of us or any other company;
- if the debt securities are issued as bearer securities, then all terms and conditions to the bearer securities that are not specifically addressed in a supplemental indenture;
- any limitations on the rights of the holders of debt securities in global form to transfer the debt securities; and
- any other terms of the debt securities that are not inconsistent with the indenture.

#### Ranking

The debt securities will be our senior, unsecured and unsubordinated obligations, ranking equally and ratably with all our other senior, unsecured and unsubordinated obligations. The debt securities will be effectively subordinated to all of our existing and future secured indebtedness.

### **Payments**

Unless we otherwise state in the prospectus supplement, we will pay principal of, and premium and interest on, if any, the debt securities at the office or agency we maintain for that purpose, initially the corporate trust office of the trustee. We will pay interest on debt securities issued in registered form on any interest payment date to the registered owners of the debt securities at the close of business on the regular record date for the interest payment date. We will name in the prospectus supplement all paying agents we initially designate for the debt securities. We may designate additional paying agents, rescind the designation of any paying agent or approve a change in the office through which any paying agent acts, but we must maintain a paying agent in each place where payments on the debt securities are payable.

### **Purchase and Cancellation**

We may at any time purchase debt securities in the open market or otherwise at any price, subject to applicable U.S. securities laws. Any debt securities so purchased must be promptly surrendered to the trustee for cancellation.

### Material U.S. Federal Income Tax Considerations

We may issue the debt securities as original issue discount securities, bearing no interest or bearing interest at a rate, which, at the time of issuance, is below market rates, to be sold at a substantial discount below their principal amount. We will describe some material U.S. federal income tax and other considerations applicable to any debt securities that are issued as original issue discount securities in the applicable prospectus supplement.

If the purchase price of any debt securities is payable in one or more foreign currencies or composite currencies, if any debt securities are denominated in one or more foreign currencies or composite currencies or if any payments on the debt securities are payable in one or more foreign currencies or composite currencies, then

6

we will describe the restrictions, elections, some U.S. federal income tax considerations, specific terms and other information about the debt securities and the foreign currency or composite currencies in the prospectus supplement.

#### **Restrictive Covenants**

Except as otherwise set forth under "—Satisfaction and Discharge" below, for so long as any debt securities remain outstanding or any amount remains unpaid on any of the debt securities, we will comply with the terms of the covenants set forth below. If we issue additional series of securities under the indenture in the future, then those series may or may not have different covenants.

#### Limitations on Liens

The indenture provides that we will not, and we will not permit any of our subsidiaries to, create or allow to be created or to exist any lien on any of our properties or assets to secure any indebtedness, without making effective provision that makes the debt securities to which this limitation applies equally and ratably secured with or prior to all such indebtedness and with any other indebtedness that is also entitled to be equally secured. This restriction does not apply to or prevent the creation or existence of:

- liens on property existing at the time of acquisition or construction of such property (or created within one year after completion of such acquisition or construction), whether by purchase, merger, construction or otherwise (or on the property of a subsidiary at the date it became a subsidiary), or to secure the payment of all or any part of the purchase price or construction cost thereof, including the extension of any such liens to repairs, renewals, replacements, substitutions, betterments, additions, extensions and improvements then or thereafter made on the property subject thereto;
- any extensions, renewals or replacements (or successive extensions, renewals or replacements), in whole or in part of liens permitted by the above-listed item;
- the pledge of any bonds or other securities at any time issued under any of the liens permitted by the above-listed items;
- liens for taxes, assessments and other governmental charges or requirements not delinquent or which can thereafter be paid without penalty or which are currently being contested in good faith by appropriate proceedings;
- mechanics', workmen's, repairmen's, materialmen's, warehousemen's and carriers' liens, liens or privileges of any of our
  employees for salary or wages earned, but not yet payable, and other liens, including without limitation liens for worker's
  compensation awards, arising in the ordinary course of business for charges or requirements which are not delinquent or
  which are being contested in good faith and by appropriate proceedings;
- liens in respect of judgments or awards with respect to which we (i) are in good faith prosecuting an appeal or other proceeding for review and with respect to which we have secured a stay of execution pending such appeal or other proceeding or (ii) have the right to prosecute an appeal or other proceeding for review;
- easements, leases, reservations or other rights of others in, on and/or over, and laws, regulations and restrictions affecting, and defects and irregularities in record title to, our property or any part thereof; provided, however, that such easements, leases, reservations, rights, laws, regulations, restrictions, defects and irregularities do not, in our reasonable judgment, in the aggregate materially impair our use of such property considered as a whole for the purposes for which it is held;
- any defects or irregularities in title to any rights-of-way and/or to any real estate used or to be used primarily for right-of-way purposes or held under lease, easement, license or similar right; provided, however, that (i) we have obtained from the apparent owner of the lands or estates therein covered by any such right-of-way a sufficient right, by the terms of the instrument granting such right-of-way,

7

lease, easement, license or similar right, to the use thereof for the purpose for which we acquired the same, (ii) we have power under eminent domain, or similar statutes, to remove such defects or irregularities or (iii) such defects or irregularities may be otherwise remedied without undue effort or expense;

- liens securing indebtedness neither created, assumed nor guaranteed by us nor on account of which we customarily pay interest, existing on the date of the indenture, or, as to property thereafter acquired, at the time of the acquisition thereof, upon real estate or rights in or relating to real estate acquired by us for rights of way for distribution and transmission lines and for pipes, substations, structures and appurtenances thereto;
- leases existing on the date of the indenture affecting property owned by us on such date and renewals and extensions thereof and leases for a term of not more than ten years (including extensions or renewals at the option of the tenant) affecting property acquired by us after the date of the indenture;
- any controls, restrictions, obligations, duties and/or other burdens imposed by any federal, state, municipal or other law, or by any rule, regulation or order of any governmental authority, upon any of our property or the operation or use thereof or upon us with respect to any of our property or the operation or use thereof or with respect to any franchise, grant, license, permit or public purpose requirement, or any rights reserved to or otherwise vested in any governmental authority to impose any such controls, restrictions, obligations, duties and/or other burdens;
- liens granted on air or water pollution control or sewage or solid waste disposal facilities in connection with the issuance of industrial development revenue bonds;
- any right which any governmental authority may have by virtue of any franchise, license, contract or statute to purchase, or designate a purchaser of or order the sale of, any of our property upon payment of cash or reasonable compensation therefor or to terminate any franchise, license or other rights or to regulate our property and business;
- any liens which have been bonded for the full amount in dispute or for the payment of which other adequate security arrangements have been made or which, in the opinion of counsel, are not material;
- any lien securing indebtedness for the payment of which money in the necessary amount shall have been irrevocably deposited in trust with the trustee or other holder of such lien; provided, however, that if such indebtedness is to be redeemed or otherwise prepaid prior to the stated maturity thereof, any notice requisite to such redemption or prepayment shall have been given in accordance with the mortgage or other instrument creating such lien or irrevocable instructions to give such notice shall have been given to such trustee or other holder;
- liens resulting from good faith deposits made in connection with bids, tenders, contracts or leases to which we are a party and liens resulting from deposits made to secure public or statutory obligations or for the purpose of obtaining a stay or discharge in the course of any legal proceedings;
- the pledge or assignment in the ordinary course of business of electricity, gas (either natural or artificial) or steam, accounts receivable or customers' installment paper;
- rights reserved to or vested in others to take or receive any part of the electricity, gas (either natural or artificial), steam or any by-products thereof generated or produced by or from any of our properties or with respect to any other rights concerning electricity, gas (either natural or artificial) or steam supply, transportation, or storage which are in use in the ordinary course of the electricity, gas (either natural or artificial) or steam business;
- any landlord's lien;
- any lien of the trustee for payment for services, reasonable expenses, disbursements and advances, or for indemnification payments; and

8

• liens not otherwise permitted if, at the time we incur the lien and after giving effect to the lien, the aggregate of all obligations secured by the lien does not exceed 10% of our tangible net worth, as defined in the indenture.

This restriction will not apply to or prevent the creation or existence of leases we enter into, or on existing property we acquire, in the ordinary course of our business.

#### Consolidation, Merger and Sale of Assets

The indenture provides that we will not consolidate with or merge into any other corporation, or sell all or substantially all of our assets to any other person unless:

- the continuing corporation or the purchasers of assets, as the case may be, will be an entity organized and existing under the laws of the United States, any state of the United States or the District of Columbia, and such entity will expressly assume the payment of the principal of, and premium, if any, or interest on, the debt securities outstanding and the performance and observance of all of our covenants under the indenture by executing a supplemental indenture satisfactory to the trustee; and
- after giving effect to the transaction, no event of default and no event which, after notice or lapse of time, would become an event or default under the indenture, will have occurred or be continuing.

The indenture further provides that our successor will be substituted for us, after which all of our obligations under the indenture will terminate.

#### **Events of Default**

Each of the following will be an event of default with respect to the debt securities of a series under the indenture:

- failure to pay interest on the debt securities of the series within 60 days after a due date;
- failure to pay principal of, or premium, if any, on the debt securities of the series within 10 days after a due date;
- failure to perform or satisfy any of our other covenants or warranties in the indenture, which failure continues for 60 days after we receive notice of the failure from the trustee or the holders of at least 33% in principal amount of the debt securities of the series;
- · specified events relating to our bankruptcy, insolvency or reorganization; and
- a specified event of default provided for in the terms of the series of the debt securities.

If an event of default occurs and continues, then either the trustee or the holders of at least 33% in principal amount of the outstanding debt securities of the series in default may declare the principal amount of the debt securities immediately due and payable.

The trustee can require that it be indemnified before it enforces the indenture or any outstanding debt securities. Subject to some limitations, holders of a majority in principal amount of the outstanding debt securities of a series can direct the trustee in its exercise of any trust or power. The trustee does not have to give holders notice of any continuing default, except a default in payment of principal or interest, if it in good faith determines that withholding notice is in the interests of the holders. We are required to give the trustee a certificate certifying as to our compliance with all conditions and covenants under the indenture at least once a year.

#### **Modification of the Indenture**

The holders of at least a majority in principal amount of outstanding debt securities of a series may waive any existing default and its consequences under the indenture. However, holders cannot waive (i) a default in the

9

payment of the principal of, or premium, if any, or interest on, any debt securities or (ii) a default in respect of a provision that cannot be modified or amended without the consent of each holder of the outstanding debt securities of the series.

With the consent of the holders of at least a majority in aggregate principal amount of outstanding debt securities, we and the trustee can enter into supplemental indentures to amend or modify the indenture. However, we cannot make modifications or amendments without the consent of all of the holders of the outstanding series of debt securities if the amendments or modifications would:

- change the stated maturity, reduce the principal amount of, or reduce or change the method of calculating the rate of interest on, the debt securities of a series;
- change the coin or currency or the property in which we must pay principal of, or premium, if any, or interest on, the debt securities of a series;
- impair the right to institute suit for the enforcement of any payment of principal of, or premium or interest on, the debt securities after the due date of the payment;
- reduce the percentage in principal amount of the outstanding debt securities of any series or any tranche thereof, the consent of the holders of which is required to enter into any supplemental indenture;
- reduce the amount of debt securities whose holders must consent to an amendment or waiver of the provisions of the indenture; or
- make modifications to any of the provisions we describe in this paragraph and in the paragraph immediately above.

We cannot enter into supplemental indentures to amend or modify the indenture in ways that affect other series of debt securities under the indenture without the consent of the holders of at least a majority in aggregate principal amount of all securities issued under the indenture that will be affected by the amendment, voting together as one class. Further, if any amendment or modification would have any of the effects described in the previous two paragraphs, and would affect more than one series of securities issued under the indenture, then we cannot make the amendment or modifications without the consent of all of the holders of the securities issued under the indenture that would be affected by them.

We and the trustee can also enter into supplemental indentures to amend or modify the indenture or the debt securities without the consent of any holders of the debt securities. We can only do so if those amendments or modifications would be limited to specific purposes, including:

- showing that another person has succeeded us and assumed our obligations under the covenants of the indenture and the
  debt securities;
- adding to our covenants under the indenture for the benefit of all holders of debt securities under the indenture or surrender any right or power we have under the indenture or to add any event of default;
- adding to, changing or eliminating any of the provisions of the indenture; provided, however, that if such change, elimination or addition shall adversely affect the interests of the holders of debt securities of any outstanding series or tranche on the date of such supplemental indenture in any material respect, such change, elimination or addition shall become effective (i) with respect to such series or tranche only or (ii) when no debt securities of such series or tranche remain outstanding;
- to provide collateral security for all but not part of the debt securities;
- establish the form or terms of debt securities of any series;
- to change any place where (i) principal, premium and interest may be payable, (ii) debt securities may be surrendered for transfer or exchange and (iii) notices to us may be served;

10

- evidencing the appointment of a successor trustee or a change in any of the provisions of the indenture to facilitate administration by more than one trustee; or
- making clarifying changes to ambiguous, incorrect or inconsistent language in the indenture or the debt securities that do not adversely affect the rights of the holders of the debt securities under the indenture in any material respect.

#### Satisfaction and Discharge

The indenture provides that we can at any time terminate almost all of our obligations with respect to any outstanding debt securities and the indenture. We cannot, however terminate some obligations, including our obligations to register the transfer or exchange of the debt securities, replace mutilated, destroyed, lost or stolen debt securities, to maintain agencies in respect of the debt securities and hold moneys for payment in trust.

If we desire to exercise our option to satisfy and discharge our obligations under the indenture, then we must deposit in trust with the trustee or any paying agent (other than us) money or U.S. government obligations sufficient to pay the outstanding principal amount of the debt securities as well as the interest and premium, if any, on the debt securities to maturity. In addition, we must provide to the trustee and the paying agent:

- an opinion of counsel stating that (a) we have received from the Internal Revenue Service a letter ruling, or there has been published by the Internal Revenue Service a revenue ruling, or (b) there has been a change in the applicable Federal income tax law, in either case to the effect that, and based thereon such opinion shall confirm that, the holders of such outstanding debt securities will not recognize income, gain or loss for Federal income tax purposes as a result of such satisfaction and discharge and will be subject to Federal income tax on the same amounts, in the same manner and at the same times as would have been the case if such satisfaction and discharge had not occurred;
- if such deposit shall have been made prior to the maturity of such debt securities, a company order stating that the money and U.S. government obligations deposited in accordance with indenture;
- if U.S. government obligations have been deposited, an opinion of counsel that the obligations so deposited constitute U.S. government obligations and do not contain provisions permitting the redemption or other prepayment at the option of the issuer thereof, and an opinion of an independent public accountant of nationally recognized standing, selected by us, to the effect that such U.S. government obligations will be sufficient in accordance with the indenture; and
- if such deposit shall have been made prior to the maturity of such debt securities, an officer's certificate stating the intention that, upon delivery of such officer's certificate, the indebtedness in respect of such debt securities or portions thereof will have been satisfied and discharged as contemplated by the indenture.

#### **Governing Law**

The indenture and the debt securities will be governed by, and construed in accordance with, the laws of the State of New York.

#### **Global Securities**

We may issue the securities in whole or in part in the form of one or more global certificates or notes, which we refer to as global securities, that we will deposit with a depository or its nominee that we identify in the applicable prospectus supplement.

We will describe the specific terms of the depository arrangement covering the securities in the prospectus supplement relating to that series. We anticipate that the following provisions will apply to all depository arrangements.

11

Upon the issuance of the securities in the form of one or more global securities, the depository or its custodian will credit, on its book-entry registration and transfer system, the number of shares or principal amount of securities of the individual beneficial interests represented by these global securities to the respective accounts of persons who have accounts with the depository. Ownership of beneficial interests in the global securities will be shown on, and the transfer of this ownership will be effected only through, records maintained by the depository or its nominee with respect to interests of participants and the records of participants with respect to interests of persons other than participants. These accounts initially will be designated by or on behalf of the underwriters, initial purchasers or agents, or by us if we offer and sell the securities directly, and ownership of beneficial interests in the global securities will be limited to participants or persons who hold interests through participants. Qualified institutional buyers may hold their interests in the global securities directly through the depository if they are participants in this system, or indirectly through organizations which are participants in this system. The laws of some states of the United States may require that some purchasers of securities take physical delivery of the securities in definitive registered form. These limits and the laws may impair your ability to own, transfer or pledge interests in the global securities.

So long as the depository, or its nominee, is the registered owner or holder of the securities, the depository or its nominee, as the case may be, will be considered the sole owner or holder of the securities represented by the global securities for all purposes. No beneficial owner of an interest in the global securities will be able to transfer that interest except in accordance with the depository's procedures.

We will make dividend payments on, or payments of the principal of, and premium, if any, and interest on, the global securities to the depository or its nominee, as the case may be, as the registered owner of the global securities. We will not have any responsibility or liability for any aspect of the records relating to or payments made on account of beneficial ownership interests in the global securities or for maintaining, supervising or reviewing any records relating to the beneficial ownership interest.

We expect that the depository or its nominee, upon receipt of any dividend payment on, or payment of the principal of, and premium, if any, and interest on, the global securities, will credit participants' accounts with payments in amounts proportionate to their respective beneficial interests in the securities as shown on the records of the depository or its nominee. We also expect that payments by participants to owners of beneficial interests in the global securities held through the participants will be governed by standing instructions and customary practice, as is now the case with securities held for the accounts of customers registered in the names of nominees for their customers. These payments will be the responsibility of the participants. Transfers between participants in the depository will be effected in the ordinary way through the depository's settlement system in accordance with the depository rules and will be settled in same day funds.

We will issue securities in certificated form in exchange for global securities if:

- the depository notifies us that it is unwilling or unable to continue as a depository for the global securities or ceases to be a "clearing agency" registered under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 and a successor depository is not appointed by us within 90 days of the notice;
- · an event of default under the instrument governing the securities has occurred and is continuing; or
- we determine that the securities will no longer be represented by global securities.

12

## PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION

We may sell our securities in any one or more of the following ways from time to time: (1) through agents; (2) to or through underwriters; (3) through brokers or dealers; (4) directly by us to purchasers, including through a specific bidding, auction or other process; or (5) through a combination of any of these methods of sale. The applicable prospectus supplement will contain the terms of the transaction, name or names of any underwriters, dealers, agents and the respective amounts of securities underwritten or purchased by them, the initial public offering price of the securities, and the applicable agent's commission, dealer's purchase price or underwriter's discount. Any dealers and agents participating in the distribution of the securities may be deemed to be underwriting discounts.

Any initial offering price, dealer purchase price, discount or commission may be changed from time to time.

The securities may be distributed from time to time in one or more transactions, at negotiated prices, at a fixed price or fixed prices (that may be subject to change), at market prices prevailing at the time of sale, at various prices determined at the time of sale or at prices related to prevailing market prices.

Offers to purchase securities may be solicited directly by us or by agents designated by us from time to time. Any such agent may be deemed to be an underwriter, as that term is defined in the Securities Act, of the securities so offered and sold.

If underwriters are utilized in the sale of any securities in respect of which this prospectus is being delivered, such securities will be acquired by the underwriters for their own account and may be resold from time to time in one or more transactions, including negotiated transactions, at fixed public offering prices or at varying prices determined by the underwriters at the time of sale. Securities may be offered to the public either through underwriting syndicates represented by managing underwriters or directly by one or more underwriters. If any underwriter or underwriters are utilized in the sale of securities, unless otherwise indicated in the applicable prospectus supplement, the obligations of the underwriters are subject to certain conditions precedent, and the underwriters will be obligated to purchase all such securities if they purchase any of them.

If a dealer is utilized in the sale of the securities in respect of which this prospectus is delivered, we will sell such securities to the dealer as principal. The dealer may then resell such securities to the public at varying prices to be determined by such dealer at the time of resale. Transactions through brokers or dealers may include block trades in which brokers or dealers will attempt to sell shares as agent but may position and resell as principal to facilitate the transaction or in cross trades, in which the same broker or dealer acts as agent on both sides of the trade. Any such dealer may be deemed to be an underwriter, as such term is defined in the Securities Act, of the securities so offered and sold.

Offers to purchase securities may be solicited directly by us, and the sale thereof may be made by us, directly to institutional investors or others who may be deemed to be underwriters within the meaning of the Securities Act with respect to any resale thereof.

Agents, underwriters and dealers may be entitled under relevant agreements with us to indemnification by us against certain liabilities, including liabilities under the Securities Act, or to contribution with respect to payments which such agents, underwriters and dealers may be required to make in respect thereof. The terms and conditions of any indemnification or contribution will be described in the applicable prospectus supplement.

We may also sell securities through various arrangements involving mandatorily or optionally exchangeable securities, and this prospectus may be delivered in connection with those sales.

We may enter into derivative, sale or forward sale transactions with third parties, or sell securities not covered by this prospectus to third parties in privately negotiated transactions. If the applicable prospectus

13

supplement indicates, in connection with those transactions, the third parties may sell securities covered by this prospectus and the applicable prospectus supplement, including in short sale transactions and by issuing securities not covered by this prospectus but convertible into, exchangeable for or representing beneficial interests in securities covered by this prospectus, or the return of which is derived in whole or in part from the value of such securities.

Underwriters, broker-dealers or agents may receive compensation in the form of commissions, discounts or concession. Underwriters, broker-dealers or agents may also receive compensation from the purchasers of securities for whom they act as agents or to whom they sell as principals, or both. Compensation as to a particular underwriter, broker-dealer or agent will be in amounts to be negotiated and might be in excess of customary commissions. In effecting sales, broker-dealers may arrange for other broker-dealers to participate in the resales.

Pursuant to a requirement by the Financial Industry Regulatory Authority, or FINRA, the maximum commission or discount to be received by any FINRA member or independent broker/dealer may not be greater than 8% of the gross proceeds received by us for the sale of any securities being registered pursuant to Rule 415 under the Securities Act.

Any securities offered other than common stock will be a new issue and will have no established trading market. We may elect to list any series of securities on an exchange, but, unless otherwise specified in the applicable prospectus supplement and/or other offering material, we shall not be obligated to do so. No assurance can be given as to the liquidity of the trading market for any of the securities.

Agents, underwriters and dealers may engage in transactions with, or perform services for, us or our subsidiaries in the ordinary course of business.

Any underwriter may engage in overallotment, stabilizing transactions, short covering transactions and penalty bids in accordance with Regulation M under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934. Overallotment involves sales in excess of the offering size, which create a short position. Stabilizing transactions permit bids to purchase the underlying security so long as the stabilizing bids do not exceed a specified maximum. Short covering transactions involve purchases of the securities in the open market after the distribution is completed to cover short positions. Penalty bids permit the underwriters to reclaim a selling concession from a dealer when the securities originally sold by the dealer are purchased in a covering transaction to cover short positions. Those activities may cause the price of the securities to be higher than it would otherwise be. If commenced, the underwriters may discontinue any of the activities at any time. An underwriter may carry out these transactions on an exchange, in the over-the-counter market or otherwise.

The place and time of delivery for securities will be set forth in the accompanying prospectus supplement.

14

#### WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION

We file annual, quarterly and current reports and other information with the SEC (File No. 0-4117-1). We also filed a registration statement on Form S-3, including exhibits, under the Securities Act with respect to the securities offered by this prospectus. This prospectus is a part of the registration statement, but does not contain all of the information included in the registration statement or the exhibits to the registration statement. You may read and copy the registration statement and any other materials that we file with the SEC at the SEC's Public Reference Room at 100 F Street, N.E., Washington, D.C. 20549. You may call the SEC at 1-800-SEC-0330 for information on the operation of the Public Reference Room. Our reports and other SEC filings are also available at the SEC's web site at http://www.sec.gov.

We are "incorporating by reference" specified documents that we file with the SEC, which means:

- incorporated documents are considered part of this prospectus;
- we are disclosing important information to you by referring you to those documents; and
- information we file with the SEC will automatically update and supersede information contained in this prospectus.

We incorporate by reference the documents listed below and any future filings we make with the SEC under Sections 13(a), 13(c), 14 or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, after the date of this prospectus and before the end of the offering of the securities pursuant to this prospectus:

- our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2010;
- our Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q for the quarters ended March 31, 2011, June 30, 2011 and September 30, 2011; and
- our Current Reports on Form 8-K dated February 8, 2011, March 15, 2011, May 10, 2011, July 26, 2011 and August 12, 2011, and on Form 8-K/A dated October 6, 2011.

Notwithstanding the foregoing, information furnished under Items 2.02 and 7.01 of any Current Report on Form 8-K, including the related exhibits under Item 9.01, is not incorporated by reference in this prospectus.

Some of these reports, however, are filed on a combined basis with our parent, Alliant Energy Corporation, and its direct subsidiary, Wisconsin Power and Light Company. Information contained in these reports relating to these entities is filed by them on their own behalf and not by us.

You may obtain copies of documents incorporated by reference in this prospectus, at no cost, by request directed to us at the following address or telephone number:

Interstate Power and Light Company Alliant Energy Tower Cedar Rapids, Iowa 52401 Attention: F. J. Buri Corporate Secretary (319) 786-4411

Any statement contained herein or in a document incorporated or deemed to be incorporated by reference herein will be deemed to be modified or superseded for purposes of this prospectus to the extent that a statement contained herein, in any other subsequently filed document which also is or is deemed to be incorporated by reference herein or in any prospectus supplement, modifies or supersedes such statement. Any such statement so modified or superseded will not be deemed, except as so modified and superseded, to constitute a part of this prospectus.

15

#### **LEGAL MATTERS**

The validity of the securities offered in this prospectus and any related prospectus supplement and certain legal matters will be passed upon for us by Cravath, Swaine & Moore LLP, and, with respect to certain matters of Iowa law, Samantha C. Norris, Attorney of Interstate Power and Light Company. If the securities are being distributed in an underwritten offering, certain legal matters will be passed upon for the underwriters by counsel identified in the related prospectus supplement.

#### **EXPERTS**

The consolidated financial statements, and the related financial statement schedules, incorporated in this prospectus by reference from Interstate Power and Light Company's Annual Report on Form 10-K have been audited by Deloitte & Touche LLP, an independent registered public accounting firm, as stated in their report, which is incorporated herein by reference. Such financial statements and financial statement schedules have been so incorporated in reliance upon the report of such firm given upon their authority as experts in accounting and auditing.

16

# \$250,000,000

# **Interstate Power and Light Company**

4.70% Senior Debentures due 2043

# PROSPECTUS SUPPLEMENT October 3, 2013

Joint Book-Running Managers

Goldman, Sachs & Co.

Mitsubishi UFJ Securities

**RBS** 

Co-Managers

**BNY Mellon Capital Markets, LLC** 

**Mizuho Securities** 

The Williams Capital Group, L.P.